From President Mark 

September 5, 2008:

I’m somewhat saddened to share with you that Pat Pitney, our vice president for planning and budget development, will leave effective Oct. 10.  I use the term “somewhat” because, luckily, she’s not going far.

Pat will head to UAF to assume the duties of vice chancellor for administrative services under Interim Chancellor Brian Rogers, filling a vacancy that will be left by UAF’s current Vice Chancellor Ro Bailey, who is retiring.  While Ro will remain on board in an advisory capacity to assist UAF’s School of Fisheries and Ocean Sciences with the acquisition of the Alaska Region Research Vessel (ARRV), her last day as vice chancellor will be September 26.  Kathleen Schedler, associate vice chancellor for facilities and safety, will serve as interim vice chancellor for administration until Pat can transition over.

I believe this is a wonderful opportunity for Pat, UAF and the university system.  She’s been with us, largely within the budget and institutional research areas, for the past 18 years. Her expertise and knowledge will be greatly missed by me and many others here at Statewide. However, her strategic thinking and management skills are exactly what Interim Chancellor Rogers is looking for.  I’m pleased to support him in this manner.

I’m still considering options regarding Pat’s vacancy.  As you know, SW has had to tighten its financial belt this year due to a $757,000 budget reduction from the Legislature.  Following Vice President for Administration Jim Johnsen’s recent departure, I made the decision not to replace him.  I’ll share additional details on reporting structure and organization at Statewide in the wake of Jim’s and now Pat’s departures very soon.

Please join me in wishing Pat the best of luck on her next adventure.
